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MEMORANDUM

January 5, 2021
TO: City Commission
CC: Greg Harrison, City Manager
Suzette Sibble, Assistant City Manager

Brian Donovan, Assistant City Manager
Earl Bosworth, Assistant City Manager

FROM: Horacio Danovich, GO Bond and Innovation District Directort

Issue \

Staff is seeking City Commission approval of an Ordinance to amend Ordinance 90-22. This
amendment is necessary to abandon existing right-of-way on NW 11" Street and allow said
right-of-way to become part of McNair Park (see Location Map).

Recommendation

Staff recommends Approval of the Ordinance.

Background

The City Commission upon a request to abandon certain right-of-ways and a series of utility
easements approved Ordinance 90-22, enacted in January 1990 (see Exhibits “A-B”). Exhibits
A-E were inserted as backup depicting the abandonments. Upon further review triggered by a
City request related to McNair Park, the Broward County Property Appraiser’s Office (BCPA)
advised that Exhibit C of the Ordinance had the wrong legal description.

This Ordinance seeks to rectify the legal description and abandon that portion of right-of-way on
NW 11" Street (see revised Sketch and Legals Exhibits “C-E”).
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